
 

Annual Meeting Minutes 
Thursday, April 18, 2019 

North Star Charter School Cafeteria 

 
 

Welcome & Introductions: 
The meeting was brought to order at 6:05 pm by Ann Marie Baird on behalf of Brighton Corporation. 
There were twenty-eight (28) lots in attendance.  
 
Proof of Notice:  
Notices were sent by mail, and included in the newsletter, and posted online. Anyone who did not 
receive notification was encouraged to let Ann Marie know so their information could be updated. 
 
Previous Meeting Minutes: 
The meeting minutes from 5.15.18 were reviewed and approved.  
 
Financial Report:  
A copy of the 2018 Year End financial statement and the 2019 budget was provided. Ann Marie 
reviewed all line items and answered questions. The Association ended the year with a net loss of 
$924.58. The 2019 budget is anticipating a net loss of $12,837.00, which can be absorbed by previous 
retained earnings.  
 
Development Update: 
Phases 1-4 are in and home construction is on its way. Phase 5 is beginning. Brighton has acquired 
other surrounding lands, and additional phases may be added in the future. More information will 
come once design and plans get further along.  
 
New Business: 
Concerns regarding the street sweeping, trash, speeding, and construction hours were noted and Ann 
Marie agreed to follow up with the construction teams about these. 
 
Residents asked for additional amenities such as a clubhouse, park, pool, swing set, and benches. Ann 
Marie agreed to share these requests, and also noted that picnic tables are on order for the pavilion.  
 
It was asked that Brighton reach out to the Dry Creek Ditch Company about the ditch access road 
being used by ATVs and folks with their animals off-leash, and see if it could be chained up and or 
signs posted.  
 
Adjourn: 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:46 pm.  


